Dear Parents and Student:

Your student selected an Advanced Placement (AP) Biology course for the 2015-2016 school year.  I want this to be a successful learning experience for your student.  AP courses are designed to be the equivalent of a freshman or sophomore-level college class for majors, offered in the supportive environment of a high school.

There are many benefits to taking AP courses and the national exam given in May.  In addition to the weighted grade given by many colleges, students have the opportunity to earn college credit, saving thousands of dollars in tuition costs.  Many entry-level college Biology courses are given in large lecture halls with hundreds of students; Advanced Placement students can earn advanced standing, which allows them to by-pass these classes.  Most importantly, students learn habits, skills, knowledge base, and thinking processes that contribute to success in post-secondary education.  Recent studies show that 27% of freshmen college students required remedial courses in at least one subject and that of these students 74% never finished college.  College Board studies show that students who take even one AP course increase their likelihood of completing a Bachelor’s degree from 33% to 59%, and those that take two AP courses have a 76% likelihood of finishing college in four years.

Several things will contribute to a student’s success in this class:  attendance, preparation, participation and motivation.  As you consider the challenge of taking Advanced Placement Biology, please note these expectations:

· Attendance:  Attendance is critical, and students should avoid scheduling outside appointments and vacations during AP Biology.

· Solid foundation:  A student must be capable of doing the challenging work required in AP Biology.  The class is taught at a pace that assumes that the student has a good background in High School Biology, and has taken (or is taking) Chemistry.

· Work Ethic:  A student must read and do homework to be prepared for tests, in-class assignments, and class discussions.  Students may find they must read a textbook several times, do problems more than once, and take notes on their reading.  Due to the amount and depth of material covered, work may be required during holidays and breaks.

· Class preparation:  It is important that students not get behind in homework, reading, or writing assignments as the course moves at a faster pace than regular high school Biology, and the teacher must prepare students for the material covered by the national exam.  It is important that students learn to seek help when it is needed.

· Commitment:  Although reading, writing, and other assignments may seem arduous at first, students will, with effort and persistence, develop the skills needed as time progresses.

· Intellectual curiosity:  Students may find they need to go beyond the textbook to use other resources to find information.

In addition to in class instruction, students will participate in the AP Biology Labs taught outside of class.  These AP Biology Labs, include crucial processing, thinking and content that is not covered in the class.  

In order to receive the “AP” designation on the student’s transcript, the student must pay for (approximately $90.00) and take the AP Biology exam in May.  By taking the national exam, students may earn college credit and advanced standing, saving countless tuition dollars.

I look forward to working with your student this year in AP Biology, and appreciate your support in providing your student with a quality experience in this class.

Sincerely,

Elaine Hardman

AP Biology 

Email: eva.hardman@canyonsdistrict.org
Website: ehardmanapbio.weebly.com

